
City of Coconut Creek 
InterOffice Memorandum 

 
To: Administrative Approval File - 

PZ-07040016 
 

Date: September 1, 2010 

From: Liz Aguiar 
Development Review Supervisor 

Subject: Technological University of 
Miami Building 
Coconut Creek Allstate Site 
Plat 
 

 
 
The Development Review Committee has accepted the following to be included within the 
approved administrative approval file.  Due to the nature of the request and the negligible 
impacts associated with the change, no additional review is required. 
 
This memo shall serve as formal acceptance of the change identified herein and will be archived 
as follows; 
1) Planning Department’s Administrative Approval file, PZ-07040016. 
2) Digital archive file; 

Z:\GIS\DevServices\Planning\ScannedSitePlans\CoconutCreekAllstateSite\MTF Elevation Change 11-30-09 
 
Requested Change: 
 
An Administrative Approval (AA) application was approved on May 31, 2007 by the City to allow 
site plan modifications to the former CRS Management Building located at 3700 Coconut Creek 
Parkway.  The site has since been acquired and the current owner, Technological University of 
Miami (TUM) is making substantial site and building improvements.  Adjacent to the TUM site 
on the east, at the southwest corner of Coconut Creek Parkway and Coconut Creek Boulevard 
at the Broward College entrance, is a small parcel of vacant land owned by the City.  As part of 
their development obligation, TUM will be improving the City site.  Improvements include 
amenities and design elements consistent with the Education Corridor project which includes a 
new 8’ wide concrete sidewalk with ribbon detail, new irrigation and landscaping.  A round focal 
point is proposed made of brick pavers with a large oak tree at the center and park benches to 
create a park-like sitting area.  A portion of an existing 3’ and 4’ brick wall will be removed 
leaving that portion which provides privacy to the existing single family home on the south side 
of the City site.  The new sidewalk will connect to the existing sidewalk along Coconut Creek 
Boulevard at the Broward County entrance. 
 
Improvements to the City owned site does not remove additional or outstanding obligations from 
TUM.  The proposed change does not conflict with standards set-forth within the City’s Land 
Development Code Section 13-37, Aesthetic Design requirements. 
 
Attached to this memo is a site plan received on Monday, July 12, 2010 from the Architect of 
record, Jaime Mayo, HNM Architecture, LLC, for TUM.  The plan shows improvements to the 
City site as well as the TUM site plan and it’s improvements along Coconut Creek Parkway.  
Only items identified in this memo for the City owned parcel are applicable.  This approval is 
limited as stated herein and does not preclude the applicant from complying with all other 
requirements shown within the approved site plan and building and engineering permits. 
 
cc: Heidi Solano, Planner 
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